Holy Trinity Bulletin 29th December 2013

Welcome to Holy Trinity

We are alad to have you with us. If you normally receive Holy Communion in your own Church, then please do so here. If vou prefer a blessina instead, brina vour service booklet to the altar rail with you.

Gluten-Free Wafers

Please let a church warden know before the start of the service if you need a gluten-free communion wafer.

Non-alcoholic Communion wine is available at our 10.00am Eucharist for those who would value it. Please place your hand across your body (e.g. right hand to left shoulder) to indicate that you wish to receive it.

.

Children from Nursery age upwards are encouraged to join the Junior Church in the Trinity room during the 10.00am service. They will go through with their leaders just a few minutes into the • service, and parents are welcome to accompany them. There is also a • supervised crèche in the Trinity Room for babies and tots. If you have a pre-school child who becomes restless in the pew. please feel free to supervise them in the children's corner at the front of church.

Team Administrator: Norma Howie 01923 266596 or email saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk. The office (at All Saints', Kings Langley) is open Monday and Wednesday 8.30am to 4.00pm, Thursday 12.30pm to 3.00pm and Friday 12 noon to 3.00pm. Baptism and funeral enquiries: please contact the vicar. Wedding enquiries: please contact the Team Administrator.

Benefice Newsletter If you would like this sent to you by e-mail please contact the Editor at: langeleinews@btinternet.com. Articles (of up to 350 words) are always welcome. Please email them to the Editor or hand to your church wardens.

Services Today	
8.00am	Said Eucharist (Order 2)
President & Preacher	The Revd Hitesh Dodhia
Server	Jean Britt
10.00am	Carols Praise (non-Eucharistic)
Led by	Tim Bourne
Servers	Lesley Rylott, James Britt, Claire Harewell
Reader	Tim Bourne, Jean Doole
Intercessions	Barbara Batten

THIS WEEK AT HOLY TRINITY

Morning Prayer will be said at 9.00am on Tuesday this week.

Monday 30th

2.00pm Sewing group in Trinity room

Wednesday 1st JANUARY

10.00am NO Holy Communion

Friday 3rd

7.00pm Choir practice in Trinity room

Saturday 4th

10.00am Traidcraft Stall and Coffee Shop in Trinity Room.

Sunday 5th JANUARY THE EPIPHANY

8.00am Said Eucharist (Order 2)

10.00am Sung Eucharist

Isaiah 60.1-6; Ephesians 3.1-12; Matthew 2.1-12

THE FIRST SUNDAY OF CHRISTMAS

Please pray for the sick: John and Eileen Allsopp, Margaret and Peter Booth, Sheila Brock, Barbara Chapman, Tim Clarke, Richard Coleman, Peter Constable. Michael Courtney, Michael Critien, Brian and Shirley Daniels, Gloria Davies, Steve Hanwell, Heather Harrison, Pat Kibble, Irene langeleinews@btinternet.com or give Kirby, Davinia, Duncan and baby Carys Leagett, Marlene Long, Jo Lyons, Derek Mander, Allan McDonald, David Peake, Kay Phillips, Hilda Pittman, Hilary Prygrodza, Lorensz Ranasinghe, Vicky Rantle, Hazel Roslina, Derek Sanvoisin, Robin Scott, Alan Sibon, Gordon Smith, Gill Snow, Jean and John Spruels, Natasha Sutton, Brian Tarver, Ruth Wharf, Rosemary White, Doreen Wright and Norman Yates.

We remember before God those who have died, praying for the repose of the souls of the recently departed, especially Beatrice (Seeby) Atkins.

We also remember those whose Year's Mind falls at this time, especially Connie Avton, Norma Maclean, Svlvia

Britton, Mary Spencer and Frederick Satchell.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Lizzie will be taking a break from 27th December to 1st January inclusive.

The Horseshoe study group will recommence on January 21st.

The Benefice office is now closed until Monday 6th January.

Sunday 19th January 10.00am Christingle Service

NOTICES

Articles for the **Benefice Newsletter** should reach the editor by 31st December, E-mail them to them to your churchwardens.

Nativity Crib Festival There is still time to order a DVD for £5. Please sign the list to place your order.

Lizzie and the ministry team would like to thank you all for your kind Christmas areetinas.

THANKS to all who contributed to the many services over the Christmas period in whatever capacity, or who prepared the church for worship. Many hundreds of people visited our church, and you all contributed to the welcome they received.

HAPPY NEW YEAR to you all!

YEAR'S MIND LIST. If you would like a loved one remembered in our prayers for the departed during 2014, please add their name to the list at the back of church before 12th January.

Thank you to everyone who gave so generously towards the Christmas flowers and to the ladies who decorated the Church. Madge Field.

CONTACT DETAILS

The Revd Lizzie Hood, Team Vicar, can be contacted on 01442 264860 or lizzie@beneficeoflangelei.org.uk Lizzie's day off is Friday

The Revd Hitesh Dodhia, Assistant Priest can be contacted on 07546 033740 or hitesh@beneficeoflangelei.org.uk

The Churchwardens:: Barbara Le-Tallec - 01442 390258 or pltandblt@ntlworld.com Mike Hawtin - 01442 240548/07815135131 or mikehawtin8@aooalemail.com